
Upcoming Events:
Friday/Saturday, May 17-18 
River Dunes Cruise/Blessing of 
the Fleet 

Monday, 20 May 
CLSPS May Dinner Meeting 
The Chelsea Restaurant 
1700 — Social Hour, 1800 — Dinner, 
1900 — Meeting 
Reservation Form - Page 9 

Monday, June 3, 1900 
CLSPS ExComm Mtg 
Christ Episcopal Church Library in 
the Parish Hall Bldg 
Pre-Dinner:  Morgans, 1730 

Friday-Sunday, June 21-23 
District 27 Rendezvous in 
Edenton, NC 
info:  https://uspsd27.org/php/
d27Home.php 

Monday, July 1, 1900 
CLSPS ExComm Mtg 
Christ Episcopal Church Library in 
the Parish Hall Bldg 
Pre-Dinner:  Morgans, 1730 

America’s Boating Club® is a registered 
trademark of the United States Power 
Squadrons® Photos by Cdr Jane Moore 
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CAPE LOOKOUT SAIL 
AND POWER SQUADRON 

BRIDGE

   Commander 
Cdr  Jane Moore, AP 
6008 Booty Lane 
New Bern, NC 28560 
252-637-5547 
jane.moore@suddenlink.net 

   Executive Officer 
Lt/C K.Wayne Fretwell, P 
2220 Caracara Drive 
New Bern, NC 28560 
252-288-4653 
waynief@hotmail.com 

   Educational Officer 
Lt/C Van Allen Rice, AP 
314 Shoreline Drive 
New Bern, NC 28562 
252-631-1220 
vanrice49@gmail.com 

   Administrative Officer 
Lt/C Lloyd A. Moore, JN 
6008 Booty Lane 
New Bern, NC 28560 
252-637-5547 
lloyd.moore@suddenlink.com 

   Secretary 
Lt/C Linda Whitley 
4606 Helen Ln 
New Bern, NC 28560 
252 631-4083 
lindacsw52@hotmail.com 

…Treasurer 
Lt/C Raymond Whitley, AP 
4606 Helen Ln 
New Bern, NC 28560 
252 631-4083 
raymond.Whitley-1@nasa.gov 

 

 The last weekend in March, Lloyd and I attended the D27 Spring 
Council/Conference and Change of Watch in Raleigh/Durham 
meeting with Squadron members from across North Carolina.  The 
Friday evening reception and dinner was hosted by the Raleigh Sail 
& Power Squadron and was a very special evening with delicious 
food and camaraderie.   
 On Saturday, noted historian and author, Kevin Duffus gave a 
wonderful presentation about the North Carolina Lighthouses.  P/
C/C Ernie Marshburn gave a presentation on a new program, “Self-
reported on-water boat operator safety” (SOBOS).  Seeing the 
world, through the eyes of recreational boaters.  The APP will run 
on your IPhone or Android, check the website: SOBOS.ORG.  It is a 
joint effort with ECU and the Center for Recreational Awareness.   
 At the Awards luncheon, Cape Lookout Sail & Power Squadron 
received two plaques for the Vessel Safety Check Program for Year 
2018 and certificates for Larry Lovvorn “Century Club” and Owen 
Smith, 4th year ”Century Club,” in grateful appreciation for your 
outstanding contribution and support.  CLSPS also received a thank 
you letter and certificate for the USPS Educational Fund Certificate 
of Merit Honor Roll (38th Award) and certificates for our 
newsletter, The Outlook, and CLSPS Website 2018. 
 At the Conference, V/C Harry Hebb, SN (National Secretary) 
presented the Chief Commander’s message and spoke about the 
transition to America’s Boating Club® with the new emphasis of 
Learn, Engage and Connect.  V/C Hebb also spoke about the many 
classes and seminars available online.  
 The Nominating Committee presented the slate of officers for 
2019-2020 and the vote was unanimous.  Our new District 
Commander is Patricia Hakanson, SN of the Charlotte Power 
Squadron.  The new District 27 Bridge was installed at the Change 
of Watch.   
 On April 6th, Kyle & Tandy Hale, and I manned two booths at 
the parking lot sale at Fairfield Harbour.  Several of our members 
donated boating items to sell to benefit the Squadron and we thank 
them for their generosity.  We raised $375.00 for the Squadron.  
The items that were not sold are in our storage shed and we will 
plan to participate in another parking lot sale in the fall.  Thank you 
to Kyle and Tandy for organizing the event.   
 Weather cooperated and we enjoyed a motor sail to Oriental on 
Thursday, April 25 where we met members who traveled by “land” 
yacht.  Two other boats joined us for the cruise.   Fourteen members 
met at M&M’s for lunch.  Thank you to P/C Lloyd Moore for 
organizing the cruise and lunch.  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Commander’s Column cont. 

 Several members met for the New Bern 
Clean Sweep on Saturday 4 May at 9:00 am.  
Kyle and Tandy Hale, Lloyd Moore and I 
assisted by picking up trash on Hotel Drive and 
the back road into the shopping center by 
Books-A-Million.  The next NB Clean Sweep will 
be the first Saturday in August.  Their new 
meeting location is the parking lot next to the 
Shrine Club, 406 Craven and Broad St.  The 
organizers provided us with safety vests, gloves, 
trash bags and had areas selected for roadside 
pickup. 
 The weekend of May 17-19 is our planned 
cruise to River Dunes Marina and Blessing of 
the Fleet.  Please let P/C Wayne Fretwell know 
if you plan to join us.  18 May is the beginning of 
National Safe Boating week.  Some boating 
safety tips from the safeboatingcampaign.com 
website:  

“1. Wear a life jacket.  2. Make sure your 
life jacket is U.S. Coast Guard approved, 
appropriate for your water activity and 
fits properly.  3. Know state boating laws.  
4. Take a boating safety course.  5. Make 
sure your boat is prepared.  6. Be sure to 
know your boat’s capacity.  7. Check the 
weather, including the water 
temperature.  8. Dress properly.  9. 
Always file a float plan.  10. Always follow 
navigation rules.  11. Don’t drink while 
you boat.  12. Beware of carbon monoxide 
poisoning.  13. Keep in touch.” 

 Our regular membership dinner meeting is 
20 May at The Chelsea at 5:00 pm social, 6:00 
pm dinner and 7:00 pm meeting.  Please let P/C 
Lloyd Moore know if you plan to attend and 
your entrée choice.  Our P/C Wayne Fretwell 
and his wife Elaine Lechner will give a 
presentation about their recent travels to 
Australia and New Zealand.   
 During the social time, we will also be 
judging the “Youth Poster Contest.”  This year’s 
contest theme is: “America’s Boating Club Saves 
Lives.”  Lt Sherrie Starr has been working with 
several schools to have entries for the contest.  
We look forward to seeing you at the meeting. 

 I hope everyone has been enjoying all the 
great boating weather of late.  As Elaine and I 
are now “boatless” we really appreciate Lloyd 
and Jane have us join them on Liberty for the 
April 25 day cruise to Oriental  and  lunch at 
M&M's.  There are many of us now who for 
health or other reasons no longer have boats but 
still love to be on the water that would greatly 
appreciate invitations to join you on our boating 
activities. 
 The Blessing of the Fleet on May 17-19 may 
have a small fleet to bless as we have only three 
boats scheduled to be there at this time even 
though we have fifteen now signed up to 
participate in some of the weekend events.  
These events include a Friday night social, lunch 
in the café on Saturday followed by the blessing 
(if we have additional boats), and dinner in the 
restaurant Saturday evening – order from the 
menu.  During the day Saturday socialize and 
play games.  If you have not already done so this 
year have your VSE done there. 
 If you have not signed up and driving down 
call Wayne at 252-288-4653 or email at 
waynief@hotmail.com to let him know which 
meals you plan to attend.  If coming by  boat 
also call Scott at 252-249-4908 to reserve your 
slip.  I need to know by May 14 to reserve space 
for meals. 
 We hope to see you at the May 20 meeting 
when Elaine and I give a program with slides 
and displays on our Spring 2018 trip to 
Australia and New Zealand. 

The Outlook and other great information are available at the CLSPS website: 
http://www.clsps.org 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 We finished up our Boat Handling class 
during April.  You may recall that Boat 
Handling has replaced the old Seamanship 
course and is the first step in educational 
advancement in USPS.  We had three students, 
none of whom were members so an exam was 
not required.  One of our three students was 
taking the online ABC (America’s Boating 
Course) at the same time and she passed that 
with a high grade.  
 On April 14th I took all three students along 
with my visiting Brother-in-Law aboard my boat 
and we spent two hours going over anchoring, 
piloting, uses of the chart plotter and safety 
issues before returning to our slip at New Bern 
Grand Marina.  Everyone felt that they had 
received full value for the course. 
 Congratulations and thanks to instructors 
Lloyd Moore, Bud Ellis and Dan Cashman for a 
job well done. 

 We enjoyed good weather for our first day 
cruise to Oriental.  Three boats made the trip 
and were docked in the slips at Oriental Marina.   
Fourteen members enjoyed the lunch at M&Ms 
restaurant, there was time for some shopping 
and then head for home ports. 
 As mentioned in the Commander’s message, 
the parking lot sale at Fairfield Harbour netted 
$375 for the squadron for the sale of donated 
boating equipment.  Thanks to all the members 
who donated. 
 Don’t forget the cruise and Blessing of the 
Fleet planned for May 17-19.  The destination is 
the beautiful marina at River Dunes in Oriental.  
If you wish to go by boat, the marina asks that 
you make reservations early.  Call the Dock 
Master at 249-4908. 
 The next membership meeting will be on 
Monday, 20 May, at the Chelsea Restaurant.  P/
C Wayne Fretwell and Elaine Lechner will show 
us some of their adventures while on a recent 
trip to Australia and New Zealand.   
 I know some members are planning to join 
us at the District 27 Rendezvous in Edenton, NC 
on June 21 – 23.  Look in the calendar section of 
the D/27 web site - https://uspsd27.org/
php/d27Home.php - for the Registration 
form, activities planned, map and more.  If you 
plan to stay at the Hampton Inn of Edenton, call 
them directly for reservations on (252) 
482-3500.  The deadline for discounted 
reservations is May 13. 

BITTS is the newsletter for District 27 The BITTS is usually published 
quarterly, and is loaded with information about our District  

http://www.uspsd27.org/newsletter.htm 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Vessel Safety Check program

 The Spring boating season is getting 
underway and our team has been active.  We 
have visited MCAS Cherry Point, Camps Sea 
Gull/Seafarer, Oriental marinas and the Eastern 
Carolina Yacht Club and so far have done 408 
checks as of the date this was written.  We are 
still waiting for you to contact us to do your boat 
so give us a call to make sure you are ready for 
the boating season from a safety standpoint. 

 

 Get well soon card sent to Catherine Ewan 

 Get well soon card sent to P/C Ed Gagnon 

Booster Club
 Only a small portion (about $17) of our dues  
to USPS is returned to the Cape Lookout 
Squadron.  Money collected from our members 
helps defray the cost of our Dinner Meeting 
speakers.  We need help keeping our books in 
the Black.  Please contribute to the Booster 
Club.  Any amount is helpful, but $10 per 
person is a suggested amount. 

May

Daugherty, Troy A. — 12 May
Pagnutti, Peter — 17 May

Whitley, Raymond — 17 May
Whitley, Linda S. — 22 May
Wharey, Sheryl P. — 24 May
Long, Robert Earl — 25 May
Hale Jr, Henry S. — 29 May
Rice, Francine R. — 30 May

For tons of information about what’s going on in our own District 27, take a look at their website. 
District 27 of the United States Power Squadrons:  http://www.uspsd27.org/ 

!

CLSPS 2019 Booster Club Members

Lloyd & Jane Moore
Marty & Tiki Warner
Ray & Linda Whitley

Owen & Carolyn Smith
Jim & Sherrie Starr
Bud & Beverly Ellis

Dick & Catherine Ewan
June Reasons

Wayne Fretwell & Elaine Lechner

Happy Birthday to the 
Following Members

http://www.uspsd27.org/


A FEW WORDS ABOUT CATBOATS
P/C WILLIAM J. ASH SN, H

 “P/C, you are looking well rested and appear 
ready to conquer whatever problems 2019 
throws at you.  And thanks for inviting me to 
your lovely home to share the seasonal 
celebration associated with the first day of May.  
Winter, with its cold and dreary personality, is 
finished.” 
 “Horatio, you are always welcome here at 
Waldhaus Ash.  I’m happy that you decided to 
visit.  The past couple of months found me 
studying a variety of cultures in Asia, Europe 
and South America.  The diversity is remarkable 
(mind you, a very important concept in our 
current society).  But, while people practice 
their lives very differently, basically we are all 
the same, looking to be free from hunger and 
harm.  We all live together on the same 
spaceship.” 
 “I don’t know how you manage to travel to 
various parts of the globe.  After all, you are an 
elderly fellow with aches and pains.  And it is 
costly.  I’m sure you agree.” 
 “Actually, Horatio, there is very little 
expense, and I expend very little energy beyond 
lifting a glass from which to sip a favorite 
beverage.  You see, I watch the Explorer Public 
Television channel when I can while sitting in 
my electrified recliner.  I‘ve gathered bundles of 
information about our planet, its animals and 
plants, mountain ranges and vast oceans.  All 
this comes without commercials. 
 “Remember, I told you, years ago, that with 
all that I’ve accomplished and having been 
blessed with a quality education, I’m in a better 
position than most of mankind to realize how 
little I really know.  I know practically nothing.  
Presently, using my ‘remote,’ I can travel very 
easily to interesting near and distant locations 
to gain new glimpses of other places on this 
spaceship.  However, retaining what I learn, at 
my age, is a real problem.  (I wish I had another 

fifty or more years, and being younger, to futz 
around.)  
 “Captain, I could go on with this but, as I 
told you earlier, we need to talk about nautical 
things.  More specifically, we should spend 
some time on the subject of catboats.  Why?  
Well I’ve had a number of folks visit me the last 
two months and for whatever reasons, the 
subject of the Jolly Tar kept coming up.  To a 
person, they thought I was referring to 
catamarans.  So, with your permission, I would 
like to move in that direction.  ‘Catboats’ it is.”  
Horatio, after a sip of port glared straight ahead, 
and the conversation changed course, or so I 
thought. 
 “Royce’s Sailing Illustrated defines a catboat 
‘as a boat with one sail stepped well forward.’ ”  
I figured that was a good way to introduce the 
subject. 
 “P/C, excuse me for a moment. Before we get 
into the business of catboats, I have a question 
or two.  You have traveled extensively in your 
earlier years, both over land and sea.  In fact you 
cruised to the Panama Canal fairly recently.  
Now tell me, where have you enjoyed life the 
most?  I realize this has nothing to do with 
catboats, but I wanted to give it a shot.  Thank 
you.” 
 “Captain, I could say that lounging on the lee 
seat of the Jolly Tar with breezes coming from       
either quarter, port or starboard, while sailing 
alone, is a place I long to be.  I don’t think that it 
will ever happen again.  Age factor, you know.  I 
believe, however, there is a geographic place 
which caresses the sinews of my being, a place 
where I would be very happy and be most 
contented to live out my life and that is Bavaria 
or Freistadt Bayern.” 
 “Bavaria?  That is in Deutschland or rather 
Germany.  Why would anyone ever wish to live 
there?”  Hornblower seemed truly disturbed by 
my selection of Freistadt Bayern.  Well, the fact 
he being English and Bayern being German, 
may be a sore point for him.  I understand.  I 
attempted “Catboats” once again. 
 “Catboats usually have a gaff to raise the 
head of a quadrilateral sail.  Two halyards are 
used as running rigging.”  Hornblower’s arm 
shot up to ask another question. Reminded me 
of…………oh well. 



 “Commander, what is there about Bavaria 
that charms your soul?  It’s miles from the 
ocean and it snows like the dickens in winter.  I 
cannot imagine you living there.” 
 “Captain, I lived there from 1953 to 1955.  
Wait a minute, my friend!  Why are we getting 
away from the subject of watercraft?  Oh, for 
heaven’s sake.  Bavaria is the most beautiful 
place I have ever seen.  True, there are places in 
Austria, Switzerland and other locations as well,  
I’m sure that are equally as beautiful, but I am 
of German, Swiss and Austrian ancestry 
(sprinkle in a bit of Irish and you have the 
complete story).  Munich or Muenchen is my 
favorite city.  My oldest child, Annalee, was born 
there.  You know her.  I have dear friends living 
close by.  Its history, some aspects pretty scary, 
is absolutely fascinating.  Zurich, and Bern 
Switzerland and Innsbruck, Austria are close 
behind.  Horatio, I could melt into that society 
very easily. 
 “There are large alpine lakes which would 
make a catboat look mighty sweet.  The scenery 
is spectacular.  But most of all, the customs are 
what sold me on the place.  Men, women and 
children frequently dress in clothing, beautiful 
clothing, from the days of yesteryear.  Music 
and dancing, Oktoberfests, skiing, sleigh rides, 
hiking and lots of laughter make for a more 
relaxed living.  I noticed Bavarians work to live, 
not live to work.  There is a big difference, 
Horatio.  Now, let’s get back to catboats.”  At 
this juncture I became weak in the knees.  I was 
getting nowhere with the Jolly Tar. 
 “P/C, I suspect you would sell Jolly Tar 
before moving to Bavaria, yes?”   
 “Great balls of fire, Horatio.  You’ve 
sidetracked me all morning, so I spoke only a 
few words about catboats.  I never really got 
started.  I accomplished ‘zilch’.” Hornblower  
smiled, a little.        

I WOULD IMAGINE THAT MOST OF US 
CAN RELATE TO SOME OF THESE:  
 

1. Sometimes I'll look down at my watch 3 
consecutive times and still not know what time 
it is. 
 2. Nothing sucks more than that moment 
during an argument when you realize you're 
wrong.  
 3. I totally take back all those times I didn't 
want to nap when I was younger. 
 4. There is great need for a sarcasm font. 
 5. How the hell are you supposed to fold a 
fitted sheet? 
 6. Was learning cursive really necessary? 
 7. Map Quest really needs to start their 
directions on # 5.  I'm pretty sure I know how to 
get out of my neighborhood. 
 8. Obituaries would be a lot more interesting 
if they told you how the person died. 
 9. I can't remember the last time I wasn't at 
least kind-of tired. 
 10. Bad decisions make good stories. 
 11. You never know when it will strike, but 
there comes a moment when you know that you 
just aren't going to do anything productive for 
the rest of the day. 
 12. Can we all just agree to ignore whatever 
comes after Blu-ray?  I don't want to have to 
restart my collection...again. 
 13. I'm always slightly terrified when I exit 
out of Word and it asks me if I want to save any 
changes to my ten-page technical report that I 
swear I did not make any changes to. 
 14. I keep some people's phone numbers in 
my phone just so I know not to answer when 
they call. 
 15. I think the freezer deserves a light as 
well. 
 16. I disagree with Kay Jewelers. I would bet 
on any given Friday or Saturday night more 
kisses begin with Miller Light than Kay. 
 

June’s Jokes 

P/C June Reasons, P
�



 17. I wish Google Maps had an "Avoid 
Ghetto" routing option. 
 18. I have a hard time deciphering the fine 
line between boredom and hunger. 
 19. How many times is it appropriate to say 
"What?" before you just nod and smile because 
you still didn't hear or understand a word they 
said? 
 20. I love the sense of camaraderie when an 
entire line of cars team up to prevent a jerk from 
cutting in at the front.  Stay strong, brothers and 
sisters!  
 21. Shirts get dirty.  Underwear gets dirty. 
Pants?  Pants never get dirty, and you can wear 
them forever. 
 22. Even under ideal conditions people have 
trouble locating their car keys in a pocket, 
finding their cell phone, and Pinning the Tail on 
the Donkey - but I'd bet everyone can find and 
push the snooze button from 3 feet away, in 
about 1.7 seconds, eyes closed, first time, every 
time. 
 23. The first testicular guard, the "Cup," was 
used in Hockey in 1874 and the first helmet was 
used in 1974.  That means it only took 100 years 
for men to realize that their brain is also 
important.   Ladies.....Quit Laughing. 
 Life just gets better as you get older doesn’t 
it?   
 I was in a Starbucks Coffee recently when my 
stomach started rumbling and I realized that I 
desperately needed to pass gas.  The place was 
packed but the music was really loud so to get 
relief and reduce embarrassment I timed my 
passings to the beat of the music.  After a couple 
of songs I started to feel much better.  I finished 
my coffee and noticed that everyone was staring 
at me….   I suddenly I remembered that I was 
listening to my Ipod…….. And how was your 
day?   
 This knows no adult age, but seems to start 
as we hit 50!  

Cruise to Oriental
Photos by June Reasons 



Cape Lookout Sail & Power Squadron
May Dinner Meeting Reservation Form

Monday, May 20, 2019     
The Chelsea, 335 Middle Street, New Bern, NC

1700 Social Hour 1800 Dinner    1900 Meeting 

Program:  P/C Wayne Fretwell and Lt Elaine Lechner will share some of their adventures from a 
recent trip to New Zealand and Australia

Main Course entrée selections are: 
Maryland Crab Cake with Rice Pilaf, mixed vegetable medley
Lemon Chicken, Rice Pilaf, mixed vegetable medley
Pork Tenderloin with blueberry ginger glaze, Rice Pilaf, mixed vegetable medley

Dinner will include:  Mixed Green Salad with House Vinaigrette, Dinner Rolls with Butter, Iced 
Tea, Coffee and Water, Carrot Cake

Name: _____________________________Dinner Choice:  ______________________  
Name: _____________________________Dinner Choice:  ______________________  

Number attending _______ x $25.00 each = Amount enclosed  $ ___________

 The Chelsea requests the head count and entrée selection by Monday, May 13, so please send your    
 entrée choice and check, made payable to CLSPS, to: 
   Lt/C Lloyd Moore, 6008 Booty Lane,New Bern, NC 28560,  252-637-5547 
 Although Lloyd can take phone or email reservations, please remember your reservation is a      
 commitment to attend the dinner and pay for it. 

Squadron Events  Calendar
Date Event Notes Contact

6 May Exec Committee 
meeting - 1900

Christ Episcopal Church Cdr Jane Moore

17-19 May River Dunes Cruise Blessing of the Fleet, 
picnic, by boat or car

Lt/C Fretwell

20 May
Dinner Meeting, 
Chelsea

Elaine Lechner and Wayne 
Fretwell – Australia & 
New Zealand

Lt/C Moore

3 June Executive Committee 
meeting

Christ Episcopal Church Cdr Jane Moore

21-23 June D/27 Rendezvous – 
Edenton, NC

Long boat trip, consider 
attending by car.

www.uspsd27.org

4 July Raft-up off Union 
Point Park

Bring hors d’oeurves to 
share – watch fireworks

Lt/C Moore

15 July Dinner meeting – 
Chelsea

Speaker TBA Lt/C Moore

15-18 August
Tar River/Rocky 
Mount Rendezvous in 
New Bern

CLSPS is invited to join 
the fun! More details to 
follow.

Lt/C Moore

http://www.uspsd27.org/


I NEED YOUR HELP:  I have been authorized by the Executive Committee to slash prices on some of our older 
inventory, those items with the “old” USPS logo must go in order to make room for merchandise with the new 
logo.   
 This means that any shirt in stock that says 50th Anniversary or has the old logo will sell for half price.  
That’s 50% off the regular prices as shown below for knit shirts and denim shirts.  Get them while they last! 
Knit Shirts:  Ladies and men's short sleeve knit shirts were $30.00 - NOW $15.  Sizes 2X and 3X sell for 
$33.00 - NOW $16.50 
 They are available in red, white, navy, and other colors by request. 
 Sizes: Ladies: S, M, L, XL, 2X, and 3X.   Men's: S, M, L, XL, 2X and 3X. 
Denim Shirts:  Denim cloth shirts come in both short and long sleeves. 
 They are all priced at $25.00 – NOW ½ off = $12.50 each.  Available sizes--same as above. 
Squadron Burgee sells for $25.00. 
Pennant magnets are priced at $5.  They can be placed on your vehicle, refrigerator, or potentially anywhere! 
Hats and Visors are ONLY $10. 
Fleece jackets:  Men and Women—sizes:  S, M, L, and XL sell for $42.00 - NOW $21.00;  XXL = $45.00 - 
NOW $22.50. 
Fleece Vest:  We have navy, but other colors can be ordered. 
 Sizes: S, M, L, and XL (Ladies and Men's) sell for $36.00 - NOW $18.  XXL = $40.00 - NOW $20. 
 You can contact me at 252-259-0468 (please leave a message if no answer), or email me at  
tandy.l.hale@gmail.com. 
 We have a new logo.  America’s Boating Club®  is ready for us to add to our merchandise collections.  We 
can bring in a Squadron shirt and have the America’s Boating Club® sewn on the left sleeve for $9.00 ea.  There 
is a website coming soon where you will be able to place your individual orders for new shirts, vests, hats, 
decals, etc.  The website is time sensitive, so think about some items you would like to order and keep your 
eyes/ears open for upcoming dates and the link. 
 Please consider donating to support the families in Eastern NC affected by Hurricane Florence.  Many are 
still without beds, furniture, and ways to cook.  Any and all new or gently used items are welcome.  100% of 
funds will go back to the community! 
 You may call Tandy Hale:  252-259-0468 or Jasyn Griffith:  252-631-5337 for item drop off and/or pick up.  
Thank you for your support in rebuilding our community.   Craven County Disaster Recovery Alliance 

Oriental Cruise — Lunch at M&M’s (June Reasons Photo) 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Boat US offers a 50% discount to USPS 
members. Our Boat US group number is 
GA80679P and must be used to claim your 
$12.50 discount.  

Please patronize our advertisers, and 
be sure to tell them you are from CLSPS 
and that you saw their ad in The 
Outlook.

NEW ADDRESS: 
Please notify Lloyd Moore (637-5547) 

Lloyd.moore@suddenlink.net if you have any 
changes to the information we have on file such 
as boat information, e-mail or mailing address, 
birthdays, telephone number etc.

Please provide information to the Editor by 
the 20th of the month by e-mail for the next 
newsletter.  Late items will appear in the next 
issue of the Outlook.   Marty Warner- 
rwarner4@ec.rr.com

Outlook Editor:  1/Lt Marty Warner
Photos in this issue are by the editor 

unless noted otherwise

Squadron Vessel Safety Program:
Chairman:  Larry Lovvorn, AP 

252-672-5200
Vessel Examiners:

Jim Dugan –- 252-637-5314
Dick Ewan -- 252-635-9933
Kyle Hale — 252-969-7818

Tandy Hale — 252-259-0468
Larry Lovvorn -- 252-672-5200
Lloyd Moore -- 252-637-5547
Owen Smith –- 252-444-5420

Rob Thompson -- 252-638-2565

Articles in the Cape Lookout Outlook 
reflect the opinions of the authors.  USPS 
is not responsible for editorial content.  
Readers’ comments, suggestions, and 
contributions are welcome.  Please contact 
any of the bridge officers. 

Cape Lookout Sail and Power 
Squadron

2131 Neuse Cliffs Circle
New Bern, NC 28560-6819

Cape Lookout Sail and Power Squadron
A Unit of the United States Power Squadrons®

District 27
America’s Boating Club
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